
GCTA Annual Meeting          Convenied 7:04pm by Jim Scowden 

September 19, 2017  

Board Members Attending: 
Pat Anderson Brian Baker Geoff Bibo Bill Curry  Phil Diaz 
Fred Duy Cindy Ferrara Terry Fineran Scott Gerber Beth Gibson 
Jim Hendrix Terri Jones Jane McMeekin Shirley Neibauer  Mike O’Callahan   
Aaron Ockerman Jim Scowden Rich Simpson Brenda Toney  
      
Guests:    
Charlotte Assor  Jacqueline Boggs Kelly Hoffman  
   
Nominations Committee – Jane McMeekin 

 The following slate of officers were offered to the Board for approval: 
o Jim Scowden, President 
o Geoff Bibo, Vice President 
o Shirley Neibauer, Treasurer 
o Jane McMeekin, Secretary 
o Phil Diaz, Immediate Past President 
o The Board of Trustees Members are listed at the conclusion of these minutes. 

And we welcome new Board Members – Bill Curry, Cindy Ferrara, Rich 
Simpson, and Cathy Williard. 

Treasurer’s Report – Shirley Neibauer 

 The 2018 Budget is attached to the email. 

 Shirley indicated that our income from the OVTA has decreased, but that Terri has 
supplemented these funds by writing grants to support specific programs.  

 The Budget Committee recommended that a Social Media position be funded. 

 Jane moved and Fred seconded to accept the annual budget report. The motion passed. 
 

Adjournment of Annual Meeting 

 Shirley moved and Fred seconded to adjourn the annual meeting. The motion passed. 
 

 

GCTA Quarterly Meeting          Convenied 7:12pm by Jim Scowdon 

September 19th  

 

April & July Meeting Minutes Approval – Jim Scowden 

 April and July minutes were distributed for approval. 

 Jim Hendrix moved and Shirley Neibauer seconded. The minutes for April and July were approved.  
 
Grant Committee – Jane McMeekin/Terri Jones reporting 

 The Grant Committee has not received any new grant applications since our last meeting. Jane mentioned 
that she has contacted previous recipients, and is anticipating 3 or 4 applications coming within the next 
two months.  

 Terri has been writing grants to the OVTA to supplement the reduction in the distribution funds that used to 
come from OVTA.  

 
Treasurer’s Report - Shirley Neibauer  

September 21, 2016           July 17, 2017  September 17, 2017 
PNC Checking -                      $33,692.00                $45,824.00         $36,124.00 
PNC Money Market -                    $41,242.00                $35,281.00         $45,268.00 
Paypal Account -             $   1,677.00 

Total             $74,934.00                            $82,782.00        $81,392.00** 

**Final costs will not be available until October after all charges are submitted. 

 Shirley mentioned that the stipends that are now being given to the Men’s and Women’s Chairs have been 
covered by the increased funds received through charging members for playing on a 3rd team. The 
stipends are part of a program designed to bring new leadership into the Men’s and Women’s Chair 
positions.  

 
Women’s League – Erin Ortman / Terri Jones reporting 

 The Women’s League Board has several vacancies and will be looking for volunteers to fill those positions. 
 Our season is finished and was very successful. 
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 End of the season meeting for women's board will be arranged  

 Club Rep meeting will be arranged to discuss issues that were submitted over the season. 
 
Men’s League – Terry Finneran  

 Terry reported that all divisions are completed and only $75 is outstanding at this time.  

 There will be a board meeting soon. 

 Terry mentioned that he and Erin are working with the Tenniscores administrator to make improvements on 
the website. 

 The Men’s and Women’s Chair Operating Manual is being worked on and should be done soon. 
Columbus Recreation & Parks – Denica Bruce / Kelly Hoffman reporting  

 The youth program had 1101 participants, and the two summer camps had 41 each week.  

 The Wolfe Park program grew this year, and the year end tournament also went well.  

 An Adult Recreational Doubles League was initiated this summer. The summer session had 28 members, 
the fall session grew to 32. This league will be offered again in the spring.  

 The CR & P staff expressed their gratitude to the GCTA for it’s continued support, feeling that they could 
not bring these quality tennis programs to Columbus without our support. 

 
OVTA Schools Grant/Playdays – Jacqueline Boggs 

 Jacqueline explained that she works through a variety of community programs and tries to feed into the 
YTT programs that the USTA/GCTA run in the summer.  

 Jacqueline gave an overview of the year with 28 plays, plus 6 weeks of camp. Many of the 28 playdays 
included 2 separate events – totally 56 “actual” playdays. With an average of 20 kids per playday, that 
computes to 1120 kids exposed to tennis through this program. 

 The three years of funding the Community Coordinator has touched well over 3000 kids to tennis in the 
Columbus area.  

 The GCTA Board expressed appreciation to Jacqueline for her efforts and dedication to the program and 
suggested that Terri might apply for a grant to OVTA to continue funding. 

 
Website – Scott Gerber 

 Scott reported that usage in the summer months typically drops as members tend to go to tenniscores for 
match information. He will see a slight increase as postings from the Awards Ceremony go up.  

 The full report is attached to these minutes. 

 Scott indicated that the Budget Committee interest in a Social Media position is probably a good idea to 
compliment the website, as younger members tend to use Twitter, Instagram, SnapChat, Facebook, as 
opposed to traditional websites.  

 
 

Executive Directors’ Report – Terri Jones 

 Ohio Valley Tennis Association Annual meeting will be Sunday, November 5th at Polaris Brio. RSVP’s are 
required. 

 We have partnered with the Midwest Section hosting a diversity coach’s workshop the weekend of Sept 29-
Oct 1st.  

 We are also on the Net Generation Tour Stop this Friday, September 22nd at Polaris Brio from 12-2. Jim 
Amick and John Kolner from the Midwest section will be leading the event. The purpose of the event is to 
educate Columbus teaching professionals on a new one stop shop youth tennis website.  

 The RC of Columbus had 3 JTT teams advancing to the Nationals but unfortunately due to a change in 
tournament dates, only one team, 18’s advanced, is able to participate. They have asked for the $500 
stipend.   

 Columbus Clay Court Championship recap: We had 160 entries, which was down from last year. The drop 
in attendance was due to the number of teams advancing to the USTA district competition. We had great 
weather and lots of positive comments. The committee is looking at ways to increase attendance for next 
year’s event. Rob was able to secure string bags donated from Babolat and the virtual towels were a hit. 
The committee will hold a meeting in October to re-cap the event. 

 Awards Ceremony: Thursday, September 28th at 6:00 Pm. The event will recognize both the summer 
league winners and the following nominated winners: 

o Junior Female POY: Zoey Weil   presenter: Michelle Jarret 
o Junior Male POY: Mitchell Thai   presenter: Phil Diaz 
o Promotion of Tennis: Walt Thieman   presenter: Sarah Cole 
o Cols Rec & Park Employee of the year:  Kate Goudy   presenter: Denica Bruce 
o Family of the Year: Hilborn-Carr Family   presenter: Jim Amick 
o Family of the Year: Thai Family    presenter: Phil Diaz 
o Sharon Rusk Lifetime Achievement Award: Ed Amos    presenter: Tony Pack 



 By-laws committee: The summer flew by but thanks to Aaron Ockerman, we have a start with the by-laws. 
First meeting of committee – Thursday, October 5th , 5:00 at Westerville’s Uptown Deli. Let Terri know if 
you would like to join us. 
 
 

 
 

Old Business – None 
 
New Business – None 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 pm.  ?? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GCTA Web Site Usage 
December 14, 2012 – September  17, 2017 

 

Usage is now in decline mode until next spring.   

Browser usage is dominated by Safari (41%), Google Chrome (36%), and 

Internet Explorer (13%).  

Usage is tightly clustered within central Ohio.  Usage by city is: Columbus 

(43%), Dublin (11%), Westerville (9%), Upper Arlington (9%), and Powell (5%). 



 

 

 

 

2018 Budget 
        INCOME 

     
       1. GCTA Membership Dues (Total)   $51,400 

 1.a.   GCTA Men's League $17,400   
 1.b.   Women's League $34,000   
 2. Girl's 16's Districts   $2,500 
 3. Interest Income   $100 
 4. OVTA Distribution (Grant)   $15,000 
 5. USTA Leagues     $3,600 
 6. USTA Jr Team Tennis   $5,100 
     TOTAL INCOME     $77,700.00 

   
      

 EXPENSES       
 

   
      

 1. Executive Director   $12,000 
 2. Mens League Total   $5,533 
 2.a.     Scheduling   $200   
 2.b.    Tenniscores   $1,000   
 2.c.    Men's League Misc Expenses $4,333   
 3. Women's League Total   $6,967 
 3.a.    Scheduling     $1,000   
 3.b.    Tenniscores     $2,300   
 3.c.    Women's League Misc Expenses     $3,667   
 4. Men's Chairperson Stipend   $1,000 
 5. Women's Chairperson Stipend   $2,000 
 6. Clay Court (from Men's and Women's programs)   $2,000 
 7. Kickoff Parties   $4,000 
 8. Girl's 16's District Tournament   $1,500 
 9. Ohio Valley Cup (Boys and Girls)   $1,300 
 10. USTA Adult Leagues Total   $3,100 
 10.a.   Adult Coordinator $2,000   
 10.b.   Miscellaneous $100   
 10.c.   Adult Districts $1,000   
 11. USTA Junior Team Tennis Total   $4,000 
 11.a.    Junior Team Tennis Coordinator $2,000   
 11.b.    Junior District Tournament $2,000   
 12. USTA National Tournaments ($500x3)   $1,500 
 13. Awards Ceremony   $2,500 
 14. Grants - Total     $24,000 
 14.a.    Columbus Rec and Parks $11,600   
 14.b.    GCTA Grants   $12,400   
 15. Arnold Event     $2,500 
 16. GCTA Website Administration   $1,500 
 17. Bonding Insurance   $2,600 
 18. General     $6,500 
 



19. Tax Returns     $500 
     TOTAL EXPENSES       $85,000  

    NET DIFFERENCE       ($7,300) 
 

      2018 Slate of Officers 


